[image: image1.jpg]DUNWICH TOWN TRUST
Registered Charity No. 206294





MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14th May 2018
At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET


MINUTES

1. Welcome and Apologies
                  
Present:

Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)
Mr Rod Smith (RS) 

Apologies were received from Mr Crispin Clay (CC).

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer)

2. Minutes of the Meeting of 12th March 2018                                     
The minutes were accepted as a true record of proceedings and signed by the Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising
Item 4: There were additional discussions regarding the need for a gate to the car park following a report that a car had sustained a broken mirror due to joy-riding. Trustees felt that incidents like this were rare and that the subject should be kept under review. CCTV was mentioned as an option. 
                                   
Item 11: Following the National Trust’s 50 year celebration of acquiring Dunwich Heath the Chairman gave some feedback on the event. The Chairman had obtained a copy of the old Minutes regarding the sale of this land to the National Trust in 1967 from Suffolk Record Office. This was available to any Trustee who wanted to read it.
Item 9: The Chairman asked whether Chris Spall had looked at the silver birch which was covered in ivy. A.P. Clerk to ensure that Chris looks at this soon.
 4.  Clerk's Report
 As could be seen by everyone arriving at the meeting Working Title Films were filming in the village. The Trust were being paid £500 per day for the use of the car park which the Trustees agreed should be shared with the Elsleys to offset any loss in trade due to the disruption. 
The trustees discussed the general state of the car park and decided that no repairs were necessary this year.
4.  Clerk’s report (Cont.)

It was confirmed that the Open Meeting would be held on the 20th of July. Flyers advertising the event would be displayed around the village after the Flower Festival. Final planning would be completed during the Trustee meeting on 9th July. Stephen Goddard would be asked to mow the grass in the orchard one extra time in mid July. A.P.  AA to contact S Goddard. 
The ‘No Entry’ notices which had been placed on the gates to the ‘Conservation’ area were shown.
5.  Gallows Field
The Clerk had received a request from Ray Bessell asking for a copy of the management plan for Gallows Field. Trustees decided to forward the plans that were shown at the Open Meeting of 5th June 2015 to Mr Bessell. A.P. Clerk to post these documents to Ray.
                        
Trustees considered the points raised about the proposed permissive footpath between Sandy Lane and Gallows Field at the recent Dunwich Parish Meeting and all comments received.  The Chairman of the Parish Meeting had indicated that this was primarily a matter for the Dunwich Town Trust and the National Trust to decide and had invited electors wishing to inform the Town Trust of their views to do so.         
Trustees then considered the National Trust Area Ranger’s response to comments and concerns raised. This stated that the habitat was not particularly suited to nightingales but that they would check that none was breeding and also for the presence of reptiles. He confirmed that the NT would put permissive footpath signs in the appropriate places to ensure that the path did not become a public footpath over time. 
 
Having considered all the relevant points the Trustees voted unanimously to ask the National Trust to go ahead with the project to establish a permissive footpath between Sandy Lane and Gallows Field. A.P. Clerk to e-mail Richard Gilbert to ask him to go ahead with the footpath.  
Terry Soanes, who had recently caught a number of rabbits on Gallows Field, had advised that ferrets could not be used after mid-March.  Therefore decisions on whether to cull needed to be made at the January meeting. A.P. Clerk to put this on the agenda for the January 2019 Trustee meeting. 
6.  Winch huts 
(in Confidential Minutes)

7.  Financial review
The Trustees welcomed Nicky Kinahan to the meeting and to her new role as Treasurer. 
NK informed the meeting that Barclays and COIF mandates had now been changed, she is now a signatory which makes it much easier to send cheques as only one additional signatory is required.  
   
8.  Governance 
 AA had prepared a time-line of assets and officers; an electronic copy would be sent to the Clerk and a hard copy stored in the DTT archives in the Reading Room. 


Re the transfer of Church lands to DTT at some possible time in the future (Minutes 12/3/18). The Clerk had received a letter from Freeths (Mr McLeod-Matthews’ solicitors) asking for addresses and I.D. for all DTT Trustees.  The Chairman felt that this was too onerous and spoke to Birketts (solicitors acting for the St James Church) who agreed that the details of the two signing Trustees would be sufficient. The Trustees unanimously agreed that AA and KM should sign the Land Registry transfer document, TR1, on behalf of Dunwich Town Trust.  

The Trustees also agreed that that the signed transfer document would be kept by Nicholsons who had been sent copies of the register of title and title plan.                       

A.P. AA to reply to Freeths confirming that DTT was able and willing to enter into the transfer deed and enclosing certified copies of ID documents for Keith Maunder and Angela Abell.
9.  Grants
It was noted that Trustees had already approved a grant of £2,562.40 to the Dunwich Reading Room & Museum Charity toward the intermediate refurbishment of the Reading Room.  The Chairman of the DRR & M had thanked the Trust for these funds. 
Trustees considered a grant application from the Dunwich Parish Meeting for pedestrian warning signs. The total amount that was requested was £1,178.  Trustees awarded a grant of £1,000 towards the total cost of £1,178.


The meeting received news that Suffolk Wildlife Trust had been awarded a grant from the Access and Amenity Fund and, when planning permission has been received, would be able to progress their Dingle Marshes flood control project. Trustees had already approved a contribution towards this project, SWT had been asked to inform us when contractors had been commissioned so that the DTT grant could be given.

10.  Housing 
(in Confidential Minutes)
 
11.  AOB
The Clerk had received an invitation for the Trust to send a representative to the NFU Insurance AGM.  Trustees did not feel that there was any benefit in attending.
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, 24 Church View, Holton, Suffolk, IP19 8PB
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


